OFFICE OF THE LEE COUNTY HEARING EXAMINER

ORDER RESCHEDULING HEARING
EDEN OAK — DCI2016-00026

At hearing on January 7, 2020 the Applicant requested the Hearing Examiner to remand the
case back to staff to enable Applicant to pursue an Administrative Interpretation under Lee

Plan to determine whether property was properly designated Wetlands on the Future Land
Use Map.

On March 13, 2020, County staff indicated the case was ready for hearing. Hearing was
scheduled for June 24, 2020.

On May 29, 2020, the Applicant submitted a continuance due to the Canadian/United States
Closed Border Agreement, which prevented the property owner from attended the hearing.
The Hearing Examiner subsequently continued the hearing to December 11, 2020.

After two continuances, Applicant requested a fourth continuance due to potential
acquisition of the property under the Conservation 20/20 Program. _

The Hearing Examiner grants the requested continuance. The hearing will resume March

10, 2022, at 9:00 a.m., at the Hearing Examiner's Hearing Room, 1500 Monroe Street,
Second Floor, Fort Myers, Florida.

ORDERED September 16, 2021.
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Donna Marie Qollins
Chief Hearing Examiner

Lee County Hearing Examiner

P. O. Box 398 (1500 Monroe Street, Suite 218)
Fort Myers, Florida 33902-0398

Telephone: 239/533-8100

Co; Michael Jacob, Deputy County Attorney
Sarah Spector, Esq., Applicant's Representative
Anthony Rodriguez, Zoning Manager
Jamie Princing, Community Development
Hearing Participants
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